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President’s Message

Dear BCARF Members,

Although the weather on many of our meeting days this past year was far from pleasant, quite 
unlike this summer day, BCARF members proved up to the challenge by supporting each of 
BCARF’s programs and activities. I was especially pleased at the growth in attendance at our 
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scenes from the 2014 bcarf annual banquet
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1. David Northrup and Michael Clarke; 2. Norm Berkowitz and Jovina Ting; 3. Dennis Sardella; 4. Rita Oliveri; 5. Dal and Laura Fisher with Norm Berkow-
itz; 6. Vera Lee and Andre Daniere; 7. 2014 Annual Banquet; 8. Pat DeLeeuw; 9. Joe Orlando at the Banquet piano; 10. Paul Doherty; 11. Frank McLaugh-
lin; 12. Jean O’Neill presents Monetta Edwards with a token of appreciation.
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retiree news
Joe Appleyard, S.J., english & ministry, continues to live 
in the BC Jesuit Community and work in the Watertown of-
fice of the New England Province of the Jesuits, as assistant 
to the provincial. “Interesting days,” he says, as the province 
prepares to rejoin the New York Province in July 2015 and the 
Maryland Province in 2020, to form a new USA East Prov-
ince, stretching from Maine to Georgia. It will then approxi-
mate the eastern part of the original Jesuit footprint in the 
U.S., the Maryland Mission, established in 1634.

Rosemarie Bodenheimer, english, has been working on 
a biography of her parents, to be called Edgar and Brigitte: 
German/Jewish/American Lives
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nomenology of Redemption? Or Theory of Sanctification?” 
Theological Studies 74 (2013) 347–371 (Bob also presented this 
paper for discussion at the June 2013 meeting of the Loner-
gan Workshop at Boston College); “Phenomenology of Re-
demption? Or Theory of Sanctification?” to appear in Theo-
logical Studies (June 2013 issue); “The Catholic Rehabilitation 
of Origen Studies by Catholic Scholars in the Early Twentieth 
Century” in process, for the forthcoming Oxford Handbook on 
Origen. Bob also finished editing the Summer 2011 proceed-
ings of international meeting of Jesuits in Ecumenism at Bu-
charest, Romania, being readied for distribution at the next 
meeting.  Bob also presented the following papers:  Eucha-
ristic Conversion” with Prof. Gary Macy of Santa Clara and 
Prof. Emerita Jill Raitt of the University of Missouri, soon to 
be a published article; “Ecological Euchology” at the North 
American Academy of Liturgy (January 2014), now being pre-
pared for publication in the periodical Worship; “The Living 
Sacrifice of the Body of Christ”, with Prof Harold Attridge of 
Yale Divinity School, the major presentation at the 2014 Rob-
ert J. Randall Conference on Christian Culture, Providence 
College (April 5); “Before East and West: the Early History 
of the Christian Liturgy,” plenary address at the Society of 
Oriental Liturgy (SOL), Notre Dame University, Louaize, near 
the Syrian civil war!; reflections on the new translations of 
the Eucharistic Prayers of the Catholic liturgy at the North 
American Academy of Liturgy (NAAL) in Albuquerque, NM.

Harvey Egan, S.J., theology, published “Hell: Mystery 
of Eternal Love and Eternal Obduracy” in Theological Studies, 
plus a long review of Bernard McGinn’s The Varieties of Ver-
nacular Mysticism, with two more book reviews forthcoming.  
Current reading includes NT Wright’s two volumes on the 
apostle Paul, Gerald Lohfink’s No Irrelevant Jesus, and soon 
NT Wright’s latest, Surprised by Scripture.  Fr. Egan says the 8 
a.m. Gasson Mass, especially on Sundays, for a prayerful and 
attentive crowd. “I am becoming less patient with “collapsed 
Catholics” and their lame excuses for giving up the faith.”  
At St. Mary’s, Fr. Egan enjoys cooking and experimenting 
with Korean, Chinese, Indian, and Japanese cuisine, for the 
international community of Jesuits. “If you have not had my 
fried rice with pork tasso, you cannot enter the Kingdom of 
Heaven.”

Laurel Eisenhauer, nursing, has been involved in a local 
history writing project in Essex Massachusetts, with her proj-
ect being research on Annie Gosbee, a girl who loved base-
ball, played on the boy’s teams in elementary school and in 
thee junior league baseball team and then went on to become 

a professional baseball player with the All-American Girls 
Professional Baseball League which was the basis for the film 
“A League of Their Own’.

Peter Gray, psychology, co-edited and published Ances-
tral Landscapes in Human Evolution: Culture, Childrearing, 
and Social Wellbeing (Oxford University Press) and authored 
two of its chapters (one entitled The Play Theory of Hunter-
Gatherer Egalitarianism). Peter also authored 5 articles pub-
lished in academic journals, 2 chapters for books designed 
to supplement psychology courses, and 8 articles published 
in popular print and digital magazines or newspapers. “My 
article in the UK newspaper The Independent (Give Childhood 
back to Children...) has over 300,000 Facebook Shares and 
has been viewed, I’m told, by at least two million people.  An 
article I wrote for Aeon Magazine (The Play Deficit) has nearly 
80,000 Facebook Shares. I continue each month to write and 
post another essay for my Freedom to Learn blog for Psychol-
ogy Today Magazine. At this point, this blog has drawn over 3 
million total views.” The 7th edition of my college introduc-
tory psychology textbook, Psychology (Worth Publishers) also 
came out this year, the revision done entirely by the new co-
author, David Bjorklund. Peter’s earlier book Free to Learn, 
described in the Summer 2013 BCARF Bulletin brought 
many speaking engagements and interviews. Over the past 52 
weeks Peter has given 25 invited addresses, to diverse groups 
of researchers, parents, educators, and others interested in 
play and learning. Among the organizations addressed were 
the national conference of the Human Behavior and Evolu-
tion Society (plenary address); the international conference 
of the European Union Democratic Education Community 
(plenary address, in Amersfoort, Netherlands); the national 
conference of the Alternative Education Resources Organiza-
tion (keynote address); the Learning and Brain Conference 
on Engaging Minds and Student Centered Learning; the an-
nual conference of the Family Child Care Association of New 
York State (keynote address); the LEGO Foundation world 
conference on play and playful learning (distinguished lec-
ture, Billund, Denmark); and, most recently, a TEDx talk at 
TEDx Navesink, in Red Bank, NJ. “I continue to my favorite 
outdoor avocations—cross country skiing, long-distance bicy-
cling, kayaking, and vegetable gardening.”

Lois Haggerty, nursing, continues to be a reviewer for the 
nursing journal, Advances in Nursing Science, and has been 
asked to review a tenure and promotion case.   

John L. Heineman, history, gave courses in the Life Long 
Learning program sponsored by the Framingham Public Li-

retiree news (cont.)
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brary and Framingham State University, including a fall se-
ries of lectures on the unification of Germany, and a spring 
series on the outbreak of World War I.  A series on the “Peace 
that was not a Peace” is planned for the coming fall.  With 
his wife and sons, John travelled abroad and spent 28 days 
showing off “our Germany” including Marburg where he had 
studied in his Fulbright year, then Heidelberg and Bonn and 
beautiful Bad Kissingen where he had lived and visited. John 
is recovering from a a major operation at Mass General on 
May 1. 

Lynda Lytle Holmstrom, sociology, taught her BC 
course, “Legal and Illegal Violence Against Women.”  Also, 
she worked with colleagues on the east coast to develop a 
group they call ESSORN, the Eastern Sociological Society 
Opportunities in Retirement Network.  The idea is to create 
a network of sociologists who are retired or semi-retired but 
wish to continue their sociological work in this chapter of 
their lives.

Mary Joe Hughes, a&s honors, though retiring in May 
2013, went back to the Honors Program to teach part time 
substituting for a sick colleague. She continued to blog about 
contemporary film, literature, and art in conjunction with her 
book, The Move Beyond Form, published spring of 2013. The 
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continue to take classes at the Harvard Institute for Learning 
in Retirement; this summer, I’m taking a MOOC on biology 
given by Eric Lander.  We’re thinking  about moving out of 
our house and into a condo.”  

Alan Lawson, history, published Longwood Covered Courts 
and the Rise of American Tennis, with a B.U. professor, Mark 
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Annual Appeal.  He also received a certificate of apprecia-
tion from Phil Delta Kappa International: “Maintaining your 
place in the forefront of education for 50 years is quite an 
achievement.”

Paul Spagnoli, history, “devoted my first year of retire-
ment mainly to leisure, which my Catholic education taught 
me long ago is ‘the basis of culture.’ I have listened to lots 
of good music. Traveling includes: a Danube cruise last fall, 
Philadelphia for our daughter’s wedding in December, Sani-
bel Island in January, and New York and its many art mu-
seums in April.  Most of all, I have been reading or re-read-
ing some great books. Highlights include John Dos Passos’ 
U.S.A. trilogy, Philip Roth’s American Pastoral and I Married 
a Communist, Jonathan Lethem’s Fortress of Solitude and Dis-
sident Gardens, Tom Drury’s End of Vandalism, our own Eliza-
beth Graver’s End of the Point, Edith Pearlman’s Binocular Vi-
sion, and the collected works of Alice Munro and Lore Segal.”

Marian Brown St Onge, office of international 
programs, has been working on the French Resistance in 
World War 2, developing the work of the late Rev. Frank Mur-
phy, and translating a collection of letters by a Haute-Savoie 
French priest/Resistance agent, written from a Gestapo 
prison during the six months that preceded his execution.  
“I soon realized that a much more complex story was wait-
ing to be told—one that opens onto the little known maze of 
internal divisions and murderous cross-betrayals that charac-
terized France’s Resistance at the time and especially those 
of the Franco-Swiss Resistance factions.” A book is planned.  
Since her retirement in 2006, Marian has published some 
20 poems and two more will appear soon—one in the on-
line journal Imitation Fruit and another in a print anthology 
of poetry/prose/art on the subject of “Porches” published by 
Main Street Rag.
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retiree news (cont.) HIGHLIGHTS of 2013 -2014

programs
September 
Why public policy views tobacco and gambling industries differently 
and what this says about society. 
Rev. Richard McGowan, S.J., Associate Professor, CSOM; 
Research Associate, Harvard Medical, Division on Addictions

October 
Using problem solving and hydrophonic gardening as strategy for 
teaching urban students.
Mike Barnett, Associate Professor, LSOE 
 
November 
End of Life Issues 
Rev. Myles Sheehan, M.D., S.J. Provincial, New England Province 
of Jesuits 

January  
Retirement Issues and Benefits in 2014
Jack Burke, Director, and Ann Crowley, Associate Director
Human Resources, Benefits Office, Boston College

February 
Political Evil: What It Is and How to Combat It
Alan Wolfe, Professor/Director, The Boisi Center for Religion 
and American Public Life, Boston College

March 
The Global Perspective of a Boston College Undergraduate Student
Brooke Loughrin, BC’14, Presidential Scholar and First 
university undergraduate observer/youth delegate to United 
Nations

April 
Demystifying the Current Real Estate and Lending Markets:  on 
every aspect of selling and buying a home in retirement
Larry Lawfer, Director of Marketing at Your Stories Realty, a 
Keller Williams Company

May 
The New Dad: Caring, Committed and Conflicted
Brad Harrington, Professor/Executive Director, Center for Work 
and Family

Art Tours, led by Peg Dwyer, Honorary BCARF Member and 
McMullen Museum Docent
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bcarf book club selection
The Book Club, chaired by Jean Mooney, meets monthly for 
a general program on a literary topic, focused on a collec-
tively chosen book, and plans a reading-related field trip an-
nually. Meetings take place on Thursdays, 10:30 a.m.–noon, 
at 3 Lake Street. See calendar. The following topics were dis-
cussed in 2013-14:

•• September 2013: The Burgess Boys by Elizabeth Strout     

•• October 2013: Everybody Matters: My Life Giving Voice by 
Mary Robinson   

•• November 2013: God’s Hotel by Victoria Sweet

•• January 2014: Faith by Jennifer Haigh

•• February 2014: And the Mountains Echoed by Khaled 
Hosseini

•• March 2014: Someone by Alice McDermott

•• April 2014: Transatlantic by Colum McCann

•• Summer reading for September discussion: The Cuckoos 
Calling 
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volunteer opportunities
There are many ways in which retired faculty can volunteer 
both at Boston College and in the surrounding community.  
Listed below are a few of these opportunities.

If you have suggestions for other ways in which retired fac-
ulty might contribute their knowledge, expertise, and service, 
please contact BCARF.  To get involved with any of the activi-

mailto:louise.lonabocker%40bc.edu?subject=Commencement%20Volunteer
mailto:rmk1105%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:vincent.nuccio%40bc.edu?subject=Weston%20Jesuit%20Visitation
mailto:dhinchen%40ivcusa.org?subject=
http://www.ivcusa.org
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Parking for bcarf events
There are Visitor (2 hour) parking spaces uphill from 3 Lake 
St. for book club or research seminar meetings. There is am-
ple open parking at the Theology and Ministry Library for 
program meetings. G stickers may also be purchased by Re-
tired Faculty, with payment by check, at the Office for Student 
Services, Lyons Hall 101.

newsletter editor: Dennis Taylor

The BCARF Bulletin is published annually and is available 
on the BCARF website. Notification of its publication will be 
sent to the Listserv. An issue will generally include a review 
of recent BCARF activities, announcements of upcoming 
events and calendar for the coming year, useful information 
such as privileges available to members, and news capsules 
relating to the lives, activities and health of retirees.

John donovan Suite: Brighton Campus

3 Lake Street, Rooms 302-303 | t: 617-552-6051
Contact Jean O’Neil for keys.

bcarf website
Our website is frequently updated, and managed by Peter Ol-
ivieri: www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty

It features many items of interest including the calendar of 
General Meetings, Faculty Seminars, Book Club discussions, 
Annual Banquet, Travel Opportunities, Obituaries, Retire-
ment Planning and Handbooks, Benefits, Directions, as well 
as current and past Newsletters.

retired faculty handbook  
& planning
See BCARF website; also see
www.bc.edu/publications/fachbk/policies/retiredfac.html

Info on health benefits is at: 
www.bc.edu/hr/resources/handbook/hbk-benefits.html 
(scroll down to the end of the section)

lifelong learning 
David Northrup reported to the Executive Committee that a sur-

http://www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty
http://bc.edu/publications/fachbk/policies/retiredfac.html
http://bc.edu/hr/resources/handbook/hbk-benefits.html  
mailto:cnnmj%40bc.edu?subject=
mailto:baum%40bc.edu?subject=
mailto:clare.oconnor%40bc.edu?subject=
http://www.bc.edu/fmrc
http://www.bc.edu/help/
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bcarf calendar 2014-15
In 2014-2015, Program Meetings will be held from 11:30 a.m 
to 1:45 p.m., with lecture beginning at noon. There is a NEW 
LOCATION: Theology and Ministry Library, 117 Lake Street, 
Room 113. A light luncheon of sandwiches and beverages will 
be served. Directions to the library (in yellow on the map) can 
be accessed at http://www.bc.edu/a-z/maps/s-brighton.html. 
Enter Brighton Campus from Commonwealth Ave. The library 
is at the rear of the second parking lot on your left. Parking is 
available at the library lot. There is a ramp at the parking lot 
entrance and elevator at the regular entrance.

The Book Club meets from 10:30 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. in the John 
Donovan Suite, Room 302, 3 Lake Street. 

The Executive Committee meets noon to 1:45 p.m. in the John 
Donovan Suite, Room 302, 3 Lake Street.

The Research Seminar meets from noon to 1:45 p.m. in the First 
Floor Conference Room, 3 Lake Street, with a light luncheon 
served.

SEPTEMBER
•	 Thursday, September 4, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, September 11, 10:30 a.m. 
Book Club

•	 Thursday, September 11, Noon 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, September 18, Noon 
Program Meeting

OCTOBER
•	 Thursday, October 9, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, October 16, 10:30 a.m. 
Book Club

•	 Thursday, October 16, Noon 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, October 23, Noon 
Meeting

NOVEMBER
•	 Thursday, November 6, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, November 13, 10:30 a.m. 
Book Club

•	 Thursday, November 13, Noon 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, November 20, Noon 
Program Meeting

DECEMBER: No meetings

JANUARY
•	 Thursday, January 15, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, January 22, 10:30 a.m. 
Book Club

•	 Thursday, January 22, Noon 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, January 29, Noon 
Program Meeting

FEBRUARY
•	 Thursday, February 12, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, February 19, 10:30 a.m. 
Book Club

•	 Thursday, February 19, Noon 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, February 26, Noon 
Program Meeting

MARCH
•	 Thursday, March 12, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, March 19, 10:30 a.m. 
Book Club

•	 Thursday, March 19, Noon 
Research Seminar 

•	 Thursday, March 26, Noon 
Program Meeting

APRIL
•	 Thursday, April 9, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, April 16, 10:30 a.m. 
Book Club

•	 Thursday, April 16, Noon 
Research Seminar

•	 Thursday, April 23, Noon 
Program Meeting

MAY
•	 Thursday, May 7, Noon 

Executive Committee 

•	 Thursday, May 14, Noon 
Annual and Program Meeting

•	 (No Research Seminar or Book Club in May)

•	 Wednesday, May 20, 5:30 p.m. 
Annual Banquet in the Murray Room of Yawkey Center

http://www.bc.edu/a-z/maps/s-brighton.html

